
 City Council Report 
 
 
Date: May 6, 2019 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Three-Year Term Contract for Cabling Services with Two Years of Renewal 
Options for Citywide Departments (Citywide) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the award as recommended. 
 
An evaluation team and Purchasing recommend authorizing the purchase using the State 
of Arizona cooperative contract with Corporate Technology Solutions at $200,000 annually, 
with an annual increase allowance of up to 5%, or the adjusted Consumer Price Index. 
 
Background / Discussion 
 
Police Department - Information Technology Division (PDIT) is requesting to use the State 
of Arizona contract with Corporate Technology Solutions for installation of hardware and 
cabling for data, video and related equipment throughout the City.  Corporate Technology 
Solutions is already familiar with most City buildings and has the necessary security 
clearance to perform work for the City of Mesa.  
 
State of Arizona competitively bid and awarded a contract for Cabling Communication 
Systems through Request for Proposal No. ADSPO17-00007125 to Corporate Technology 
Solutions.  This contract allows for cooperative use and meets the City’s requirements. 
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Award 
Procurement Type:  Cooperative Contract Use 
Contract Number:  2019172 
Contracting Agency/Contract Number:  State of Arizona / ADSPO17-169123 
Local Consideration:  Policy did not apply to this procurement method 
Protests Received:  None 
Initial Contract Term:  Three years (04/15/2019 to 05/02/2022) 
Possible Renewals:  Two, one-year renewals subject to State of Arizona, Administrative 

review and approval  
Funding Source:  Police Department operating budget or individual City Department’s   

operating budget  


